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From: David Rahni <drahni@optonline.net>

Sent: Wednesday, November 23, 2016 7:54 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: The UN

Greetings Dear Governor Haley, 

 

First, allow me to congratulate you on your appointment to serve our nation as the new ambassador to the United 

Nations. Your pivotal role to lead advance our foreign policy through international bodies as the UN will inextricably 

make our country stronger and greater.  

 

As a professor in New York for thirty years and with vast experience in higher education, corporate R&D, government 

and with international dimensions, I request your indulgence to meet up with you when you could carve out a short 

period in your schedule in New York City.  I truly believe that my acumen will be in valuable to provide you counsel or 

advisement and possibly join you adjunct, full-time, or gratis to assist you as you deem appropriate.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

David N Rahni 

Cell 914 980 6577 

 
www.chemdetective.com 

www.drrahni.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 


